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Year 4  

Nearly at the finish line! 

Hello from Mrs Whitworth & Miss Gregory. Wow, what a fantastic year we have had and 

there’s still more to come! We are excited for the rest of the term ahead. We have loved 

working with your children and watching them flourish throughout the year. It is our intention 

that the children’s experiences will stay with them and they will be able to look back at their 

time in year 4 with happy and special memories.  

 

Top Tips for Survival 

 

 

 

 

Surviving to the end.  

This term is very exciting as the children progress 

through the school year. They will be challenged 

further and the children have made so much 

progress already! The children are established 

within the juniors and we focus on building the 

children’s confidence.  The children will focus 

strongly on the respect curriculum looking at areas 

such as empathy and self-awareness ensuring they 

become the best version of themselves. To help 

your child with their studies we will continue to set 

regular homework to help them with their numeracy 

and literacy skills. This will be sent out on a Friday 

and we would ideally like it to be returned by 

Wednesday.  

Top tips: early nights, eat a healthy breakfast and 

always ask a teacher if unsure of anything. 

Creative Curriculum 

 

Kira Salak 

Our focus this term is on adventure and discovery, 

our inspirational hero that we will be studying is Kira 

Salak. The children have been introduced to their 

topic and have already located Africa, The 

Democratic Republic of Congo and many other 

countries that Kira Salak has visited on a map. The 

children have researched Gorilla poaching and 

African animals to complete some amazing reports 

and stories.  The children are very excited by their 

special secret missions each week, and are looking 

forward to working with Commando Andy as of next 

week. Working in this way children are more 

engaged and their books look even more creative.  
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Maths  

 

Maths 

In Maths, we will be looking at 
formal method of 
multiplication, division, 
subtraction and addition 
including remainders before 
moving on to word problems 
involving them. We would 
really appreciate if you could 
help your child to learn their 
times tables up to 12 x 12, as 
this will help them develop 
greatly into the following year. 
These are often the 
foundation for many 
mathematical equations.  
 
We will continue to carry out a 
mental arithmetic test every 
Wednesday to test your child’s 
progress and give them plenty 
of practice.  

 
We will be looking at fractions 
and their corresponding 
decimals. Shape, including 
perimeter and area will also be 
investigated.

English 

 

Reading helps! 

In English, we have been 
focusing on grammar for 
various types of writing, in 
which we always expect to see 
ISPACE openers. The children 
used some of these openers 
when composing a persuasive 
letter encouraging the 
Democratic of Congo to stop 
gorilla poaching. 
 
Reading is a big focus and will 
send the children home with 
books to read. Please ensure 
that they are returned to 
school after they have been 
read. We will expect them to 
read daily as this will help the 
children with vocabulary, 
spelling and grammar.  
 
Children will receive weekly 
spellings at the beginning of 
the week to practice ready for 
their test on a Friday.  
 

 

Updates 

 

What, where & when? 

25th June is our school sports 
day can you please ensure 
your child wears trainers on 
this day. This is a school sports 
day so unfortunately there 
won’t be family spectators.  
 
For swimming lessons, on 
Wednesdays can you ensure 
your child has the relevant 
swimming kit.   
-swimming shorts for boys 
-full piece swimming costumes 
for girls (no bikinis)  
-swimming hats for all girls 
and any boys with long hair. 
  
Every Monday the children will 
continue to have a P.E session 
with the sports coaches from 
the Manchester City ground. 
Please can you ensure your 
child has trainers with them on 
this day.  
 
The children are going to be 
completing their missions 
which run alongside the 
RESPECT curriculum every 
Tuesday. These missions will 
be supported by Commando 
Andy to ensure a successful 
mission. 



   
 

 

Executive Principal: Mrs S Murfin Principal: Miss J Dennis  

Seymour Road Academy  

Seymour Road South, Clayton, Manchester. 

Tel: 

 

0161 681 1783 

 

Email:  

Web: 

admin@seymourroad.manchester.sch.uk 

wiseowltrust.com 

 

 


